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 Melissa DeSola (Hemlock) 

 

 

 

Campfires are permitted with a 
36” ring.    Fires CANNOT be 
higher than 3 feet. 

 UNDER NO  
CIRCUMSTANCES ARE  

CAMP FIRES TO BE  
LEFT UNATTENDED FOR ANY 

PERIOD OF TIME!  
 

MAKE SURE TO CHECK THE FIRE 
ADVISORY SIGN AS YOU ENTER THE 

CAMPGROUND TO SEE IF 
 FIRES ARE PERMITTED  

 
FINES WILL BE ISSUED 

5/27 ~   Welcome Back Luau Beach Party  

5/27 ~   Welcome Back Dance with DJ Eddie  

5/28 ~   TT Annual Fishing Contest & Teen Dance with DJ 

5/29 ~  Happy Memorial Day  

 
 

All activities are weather permitting 

MAY REC HAPPENINGS 

Issue #1 



From the Desk of your President 
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Welcome back Tall Timbers, you’ve been missed!  The weather has been beautiful and 
our maintenance team has been busy bees getting everything ready for you.  Recrea-
tion has a weekend jammed packed with fun starting with our Luau on the beach on 
Saturday from 12-4.  Hot dogs, drinks, games, face painting, photo booth and lots 
more!  Please stop by the office and pick up the calendar for the season if you haven’t 
already done so.  Starting on Friday our guard shack will be running 24-7 until Labor 
Day.  If you are having a guest, they must be registered with the office.  If you do not 
want to prepay the $10 for your guest, they must pay at the guard house.  Only cash 
will be accepted and if you didn’t pre-register them, we will not let them in until we get 
a hold of you on the phone.  You will notice that our beautiful beach has new furniture 
and the Bear Cave has a few new arcade games.  Please take care of it and remind 
your children to do the same.  The site owners buy these things and if they break or 
get destroyed, we the site owners have to pay to replace them.  We have an awesome 
new website and it  has been up and running, with each village having their own log in.  
Please contact your village rep for the password.  Once in the “owners” section, you 
will find meeting minutes, upcoming meeting schedules, etc.  THE GARDEN that we’ve 
been anticipating is finally coming to fruition!  We are hoping to have plants in the soil 
within the next two weeks.  With that being said, this is our community garden.  We 
would love for all to be involved with weeding, watering, and of course sharing all that it 
produces. The Wi-Fi has been updated at the Bear Cave and the surrounding areas.  
The password is Welcome1.  You will notice “NO SMOKING OR VAPING” signs in ALL 
common areas – pools, lake, playgrounds, basketball courts, Bear Cave, etc.  This 
year we are just giving people warnings so everyone can get used to it but next year 
fines will be given to anyone who is not following the rule. Car decal reader will be put 
in place as we close this season so anyone who needs to purchase a gate card this 
year, please know that they will no longer work after October.  Please remember to 
pull those blue owners bracelets out of the draw as you will need them to access the 
pools and amenities within the park. Last but not least, in order to keep our happy 
place happy, we must follow the rules that are designed to keep everyone safe. Have a 
great weekend, be a good neighbor! 

 

Tanja 
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May 2023 

Tall Timbers Recreation  

 Welcome back to another memory making season at Tall Timbers! Here’s to a great weekend! 

 

5/27 ~  Welcome Back Luau Beach Party 12:00 PM—4:00 PM 

5/27 ~  Welcome Back Dance with DJ Eddie 8:00 PM—11:00 PM 

5/28 ~  TT Annual Fishing Contest 11:00 AM—1:00 PM (sign up starts at 10:00 AM) 

5/28 ~  Teen Dance with DJ  (Pizza Party) 8:00 PM—11:00 PM (Teens must pre-register!) 

5/30 ~  Happy Memorial Day Tall Timbers 

 

Remember, to gain access to the pools, amenities and functions you must wear your blue bracelets.  
 

*All activities are weather permitting 

Remember to pick up a 2023 Activities Calendar  

 Ceramics is back!! Starting the first Saturday in June (6/3) ~ Session I 

(1:00-3:00 PM) and Session II (4:00—6:00 PM) 

 The Bear Cave returns!!  Memorial Day Weekend ~ Friday 7:00-10:45 PM, 

Saturday and Sunday 12:00-10:45 PM and Monday 12:00-4:00 PM 

 The Pools/Lake open!! Memorial Day Weekend 11:00 AM—7:00 PM. The 

pools open daily beginning June 23rd. 
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MEETING SCHEDULE 2023 ~ BOARD OF DIRECTORS   

• February 4, 2023 – 10:30am 

• April 23, 2023 - 10am 

• May 21, 2023 - 10am  

• June 25, 2023 - 10am 

• July 1, 2023 - Saturday (Annual Meeting) 

Meetings are held Adult L  at 100 Tall Timbers Road, Sussex, NJ 
The Annual Meeting is held on the deck of Bear rganiza-

tional Meeting will be at the Adult  All meetings are subject to 
change by notice posted in  TTPOA   

Campground Convenience Store 
 

Your Tall Timbers Convenience Store is now stocked and open! The store is open seven days a 
week, 9:00 AM—5:00 PM. We have all your last minute needs for your home away from home.  Here 
are just some of the items we sell 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

And don’t forget your cozy Tall Timbers sweatshirts for those campfire, chilly nights!! 

• July 23, 2023 - 10am 

• August 27, 2023 - 10am 

• September 24, 2023 - 10am  

• October 7 & 8, 2023 -Saturday (Budget Prep for 2024) 

• October 22, 2023 – 10 am 

 Bacon  Tea  Condiments  Chips 

 Eggs  Coffee  Cereal  Candy 

 Cheese  Hot Dogs  Ice Cream  Chocolate 

 Milk  Bread  Juice  Water/Soda 
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CEDAR VILLAGE IS NOW A 

NON-RENTAL COMMUNITY 

BIRCH VILLAGE IS NOW A NON-RENTAL COMMUNITY 

Welcome back Cedar Villagers! 

I hope to see you all this weekend! 

We have a cedar village meeting on Saturday 
May 27 10 am at the Cedar Bathhouse.  Please 
attend it is a voting meeting. If you have not re-
turned your ballot please come and fill one 
out !  

Please keep your sites clean and numbered.   

The DCA inspection will take place end of June 
or Beginning of July.  Please clear your sites of 
leaves, weeds, debris,  empty propane tanks, 
and any containers that collect water .   

Our Bathhouse and Laundry room is open this 
weekend please clean up after yourselves .  

We have a weekend full of activities including a 
Luau Saturday afternoon from 12-4 on the 
beach come down. It will be a great time for 
adults and kids .  Please stop by the office and 
pick up the Activities calendar.   Their are great 
events happening.  

 

Cedar you at the meeting  

Ginny Macchione Cedar Village President  

Dogwood Village 

 On behalf of the Dogwood Board, wel-
come back to all! 
 
Our opening meeting is Saturday May 27 
at 11am. We look forward to seeing you 
there 
 
Please remember when cleaning the 
leaves off of your site to not blow them 
onto abandoned sites,  Tall Timbers 
owned sites or onto a neighbor’s site.  
This does not deter the mosquitoes and 
makes it more difficult for them to clean it 
up later. 
 
With spring in full bloom, we are looking 
forward to a fantastic season in our Vil-
lage! 

Welcome back everyone! 

Our first meeting will be held Sunday, May 28th at 10:00 A.M. The meeting will be held at the 9-11 
Memorial. Hope to see you there!! 
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Welcome back Elmers! So begins another season 
here in the charming Pochuck Mountains. As a re-
minder the ticks are out in full force this time of year 
so be sure to check yourself and your pets. The Elm 
elections for the Elm Board are this July and we are 
looking for more volunteers to join us. This is your 
Village; it needs your help. We have 5 board seats, 1 
representative, and 1 alternate representative seat to 
fill. If you’d like to get your name on the ballot please 
email ElmBoard@talltimbers.net ASAP or inquire with 
any of Elm’s board members which are listed on the 
Elm page of the TallTimbers.net website (if you need 
the password, just email us). Please also ask for us 
to confirm receipt of your email as we've had a few 
technical issues lately. Also watch your "snail mail" for 
your proxy ballot which is very important to complete 
and return promptly! 

Please join us at our monthly meetings that will be 
held prior to our Elm events this year in hopes for 
better turnouts and more Elm voices being heard. 
We will soon be finalizing all of the dates and will be 
posting information on the bulletin board at the Elm 
Bathhouse, on the Elm page of the TallTimbers.net 
website, in our Facebook group 
(www.facebook.com/groups/elmvillage/), as well as 
sending out mail, emails, and "One Calls". If you're 
not already getting the One Call notifications, please 
be sure to text the word ALERT to 22300 in order to 
receive the text messages that Tall Timbers & Elm 
send out. As long as your cell number is on file with 
the office (from your 2023 Info Sheet), this should 
successfully opt you in to receive texts from us. Also, 
please note that we do NOT receive notifications 
from the "Bulletin Board" messages on the Elm sec-
tion of the TT website, so please email us directly if 
you need anything. Our next event will be an Elm 
meeting followed by an Ice Cream Social June 24th 
4:30-7:30 at "Elm Square" (outside of our bath-
house). Hoping to see some familiar and new fac-
es    If you have any announcements like birthdays 
or anniversaries and you’d like us to shout them out, 
please contact us. 
 
Elmer’s stick together. Let’s relish in this 2023 sea-
son… Hope to see everyone soon 
Sincerely, The Elm Board 

Elm Village 

Welcome Back Maple!!! 
 

Stop by the office to pick up the calendar of 
events! Pray for The Rodriguez Family of 
Maple 40! They lost EVERYTHING in a fire 
this past weekend.  

If you have any announcements or shout 
outs please email me lauraper-
ry0909@gmail.com 

As always respect thy neighbor.  

Laura 

Maple  Village 

There will be a President’s Council 
Meeting on June 24th at 9:00 AM. It 
will be held in the small lounge in the 
old administration building. 

mailto:ElmBoard@talltimbers.net
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fTallTimbers.net&c=E,1,j_V8qVXBCKUaOIqb7zjqnXciWkkIy_bu3y1587Lpr9EmaNvRKrI00bffFB3WvimrMsoHOjIvjb9_kgitAGhyz94kJMZrsDj8WfvIZtqCVLDjlPNtDxmc0w,,&typo=1&ancr_add=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fTallTimbers.net&c=E,1,BNzWuEZTGcvZsFXJrgV5IIpTNYbHLkyT9bcciEWRzZbSWKJ47jOgVt5U2gGZUTRcWyRuuFXEb9lh5zFeGrLKVRrIBHzWqBdCJw_prRe-vXB4tg,,&typo=1&ancr_add=1
http://www.facebook.com/groups/elmvillage/
mailto:lauraperry0909@gmail.com
mailto:lauraperry0909@gmail.com
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Oak Village 

Hello Oak Village!  Welcome Back! 

It’s the official start of the summer and of the 2023 
TTPOA Season.    We had our first village meeting 
this past weekend, and unfortunately, we did not 
have a very good turnout.  We were really hoping to 
see a lot of you to bring you up to speed on what is 
taking place in Oak and of things to come.  Please 
make every effort to attend our village meetings to 
learn firsthand what is going on.  Our next meeting 
will be held on Saturday, June 17th at 10:00am. We 
will be holding nominations for officers for the 2023 – 
2025 season. 

For those of you that do not know, we sadly lost one 
of our own.  Marion Maellaro of Oak 101 passed 
away this past December.  Her and her husband 
Tom were with us in Oak for several years, and prior 
to that were part of Sycamore village.  Our condo-
lences go out to Tom, and his family for their loss. 

On a happy note, I would like to welcome a bunch of 
new owners to Oak Village:  Michael Englehardt at 
Oak 96, The Murphy Family of Linda, Brian and 
Michelle at Oak 79 and Oak 98, Mark Wagner at 
Oak 27 & 28, Pedro Gonzalez at Oak 32, Daniel To-
sado and Yolanda Medina of Oak 92, and Wandy 
Rodriguez at Oak 52.  We look forward to meeting 
you all this season and wish you all a wonderful year 
here at our little “slice of heaven”.  

If you haven’t done so already, please go to our Fa-
cebook page (for site owners only) and request ac-
cess to keep up to date on the goings-on throughout 
Oak.  It’s called: “Oak Village @ Tall Timbers”, this is 
a private group so only those members of Oak Vil-
lage can and will be given access. 

Here’s wishing you a season full of fun, sun and 
smiles. 

Maureen DeFilippo 

Oak Village Secretary / Treasurer 

Greetings Sycamore Village! 

     Welcome back to the start of another great sea-
son at Tall Timbers.  There is nothing quite like the 
wonderful smell of a campfire in the air as you drive 
through. It is truly our happy place.  You may have 
noticed that several abandoned trailers were re-
moved from Sycamore Village over the winter.  We 
will be working on cleaning up the sites as well over 
the weeks ahead.  Please try to attend our village 
meetings in order to stay informed of all that is going 
on.  The meetings are the best way to voice your 
concerns and get accurate answers to your ques-
tions.  We will also be taking nominations for our 
board of directors at the upcoming meeting on May 
27th.   

     Please be mindful of the speed limit when driving 
through the village as we have many young children. 
Also, please be considerate of your neighbors by 
keeping music and noise to a minimum on your site.  
Music should not be audible beyond your property 
line at any time of day and quiet time begins at 
11:00pm. Remember, no trees are to be removed 
without board of directors approval. 

     Please make note of the village meeting dates 
below.  In the past the meetings were on the third 
Saturday of the month, however, we will now be 
meeting on the fourth Saturday of each month with 
the exception of July which has a brief meeting for 
elections on July 1st prior to the parade and a regular 
meeting on July 29th.  Welcome to the new site own-
ers!  We hope to meet you all soon! 

     On a final note, we would like to take a moment to 
recognize our former President, Rose-Ann Noa, and 
wish her all the best. Rose-Ann’s contributions to 
Sycamore Village and Tall Timbers have been invalu-
able and we will always be grateful for her leadership 
and support. 

Here's to an enjoyable and safe season! 

Valery Ryan 
Sycamore Village Secretary 
 

Meeting dates are May 27, June 24, July 1, July 29, 
Aug. 26, Sept. 23  

Sycamore Village 

Sycamore 31  ~ May 27 and May 28 

Electronics, toddler/baby clothes, toys, and plenty more! 
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Vernon Township Zoning 
 

 

Anyone bringing in a PARK MODEL trailer must FIRST get a permit ap-
proved by Tall Timbers. The office now has the permit you will need for ap-
proval. Once approved by Tall Timbers, it then needs to go to Vernon Town-
ship for approval.  You will also need a permit from the building department.  

All  park model trailers must have tie downs! 

 

PARKING PASSES All guests entering Memorial Day through Labor Day will 
need a prepaid parking pass. Invoicing for your guests parking pass will 
no longer be an option. This season, site owners must prepay for their 
guests parking pass,  OR, your guest can pay the $10.00 at the gate. 
This is a  CASH ONLY option.  Security cannot accept credit cards or 
checks. Access will not be given to any guest that does not have a pre-
paid parking pass or the $10.00 CASH. No exceptions.  

Guest Procedures:  Guests must be registered with security (973.875-
6060). No guests will be admitted until the guest can be verified with the 

site owner & a paid parking pass is issued. The contact numbers you listed on the 2023 infor-
mation sheet is the number security will use to contact you. Guests will not be permitted unless 
security speaks with you. 

GUEST PROCEDURES & PARKING PASSES 

Site Rental:  The Administration Fee for Personal Site Rentals has increased 
from $25.00 to $50.00. An updated Rental form is available upon request from the office.  It is 
out of courtesy that the office requests at least 48 hours prior to your guests arrival.  You must 
also notify your village board that renters will be at your site.   

PERSONAL SITE RENTALS 

  

Election Time.   

Remember to get out and vote, it matters! The following villages 
will be holding their elections in July.  
 

Cedar Village  Maple Village Sycamore Village 

Elm Village  Oak  Village  Spruce Village 

Hemlock Village Pine Village   
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OTHER FACTORS THAT MIGHT DISQUALIFY A TANK REFILL 
An expired tank isn’t the only reason your tank might not be eligible to be refilled. 
Propane tanks need to have a device on them called an OPD, or Overfill Protection 
Device. When a tank is being filled with propane, these devices automatically shut 
off the valve when the tanks reach a certain capacity. If your tank doesn’t have an 
OPD, we aren’t able to fill that tank. Another factor which might cause a tank to be 
disqualified from being refilled is its general condition. If your tank has visible rust or damage anywhere on it, 
it could be unsafe to fill it and therefore would be disqualified from receiving a refill. 

RECERTIFIED TANKS 
Tanks that are past their normal expiration date can be re-certified by someone who is trained to do so. If the 
inspector deems the tank’s condition to be usable, they will put a sticker on the tank with an “E” after the man-
ufacturing date. This “E” adds another 5 years to the life of the  tank. 

TALL TIMBERS PROPANE TANKS FOR PURCHASE 
 

If you have a tank that has expired, for your convenience Tall Timbers sells new 100# and 20# tanks. We will re-
move your expired tank and make sure that it is properly disposed of!  

Propane Costs for new 100# and 20# tanks, and the fill are: 

  100#   $210 (+ tax)  Propane Fill $110.00 

  20#  $70   (+ tax)  Propane Fill  $22.00 

PLEASE BE AWARE, IF YOU PLACE AN ORDER FOR A 100# PROPANE REFILL, AND THE TANK IS NOT 
EMPTY OR IF IT IS EXPIRED, THERE WILL BE A $25.00 ADMINISTRATIVE FEE ASSESSED TO YOUR 
ACCOUNT. IF YOU PAY WITH A CREDIT CARD, THE 2% FEE CANNOT BE RETURNED 

Expired tanks CANNOT be filled! Any tank that is older than 12 years of age (for 2022 that means tanks 
made before the same month of 2010) is expired and cannot be refiled.  
How To Check Your Tank’s Expiration 
Every tank of propane has a date stamped into the collar along the top of the 
tank. There are some important numbers and letters here that mark: 

• • Serial Number 

• • Water Content (WC) 

• • Tare Weight (TW) 

  

Manufacturing Date  

The date is shown in MM-YY format, so to know if your tank is expired just sub-
tract 12 from the second number. If your stamp is not more recent than the current month 12 years ago, 
your tank is expired. 

The date is shown in MM-YY format, so to know if your tank is expired just subtract 12 from the second 

number. If your stamp is not more recent than the current month 12 years ago, your tank is expired. 
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Septic Do’s & Don’ts 

We do NOT have a city sewer 

system, we have independent 

septic systems. . 

Use water efficiently, con-

serve when possible.   

Do NOT flush or pour down 

the sink the following items:  

Cooking oil, paint, dental 

floss, tampons, condoms, diapers, cotton swabs, 

cigarette butts, coffee grounds, cat litter, paper 

towels or food.       

 

Zelle Payment Information 
 

Please remember, all Zelle payments must include 
your site number for proper account processing.  

Address payments to:  

bookkeeper@talltimbers.net  

Don’t forget,  add your site number in the memo 
section! 

 

PAYMENT FEES UPDATE 

Please note the change in fees when paying with  
credit or debit cards.  

Mastercard/Visa Credit  2.3% 

Mastercard/Visa Debit  1.3% 

American Express Credit  2.6% 

Discover Card  Credit  2.3% 

WiFi is now available at the Bear Cave, lower 

pool and beach area! The sign on information 

is Tall Timbers Guest and the password is 

Welcome1. 

  

such as a Hurricane or Microburst, 
Evacuation sites have been arranged for those 
that can’t go home.  
Two locations  have been arranged so far .  
· Vernon Police Station, most likely senior cen-
ter  and Pochuck Firehouse  is the other.   
I am awaiting a response on Sussex Firehouse,  
our bingo spot. In the event of a predicted 
storm arrangements will be made and a call 
one will go out advising where to go. If you are 
not set up to receive a call one / text please 
arrange it with the office . ~  Ginny Macchione  

  

The office does not accept 
packages or mail. You may 
apply for one of the mail-
boxes located by the old 

Admin building. You need to go to the Post 
Office in Sussex located in the Acme plaza.  
They will be able to give you further infor-
mation. The office will accept   medications 
only. 



PLEASE DO NOT FEED THE WILDLIFE 
There are bears in the campgrounds all the time. This is their home. 
They look for food and have been spotted climbing into our dumpsters 
and bringing out food garbage bags. We do our best to deter them but 
these bears have become accustomed  to humans.  If  you put your 
food garbage in the dumpster instead of the compactor, they will drag it 
out and make a huge mess. Besides the aesthetics, it can become a health hazard! It al-
so takes our Maintenance Crew away from other important  jobs. ANY KIND OF FOOD 
GARBAGE  MUST GO INTO THE  COMPACTOR!!  If the bears find food in the dumpster, 
they will continue to go there & make a mess of your campground. Please do your part 
and put your trash in the right place.  Be considerate! Your Maintenance Department will 
have to pick up after the bears...and you! Help us keep your Tall Timbers clean! 

“One Call System” 
 

When a One Call notification 
goes out, please listen before 
calling the office. Immediately 
calling the office defeats the pur-
pose of the system and inun-
dates the office with unneces-
sary calls. 

Remember, Tall Timbers is a ‘smoke-free’ 

campground. No smoking is permitted on 

common property. 

General Information 
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Mosquito Control 
973-948-4545 

Tall Timbers is a special place for all of you! Many of you grew up here and are now raising your own 
families here. New owners are starting to create their own TT memories. What a great way to beautify 
your ‘home away from home’ while leaving a lasting legacy.  

Each red brick measures 4x8. You can engrave up to 21 characters on each line. The brick will hold 
four lines.  You are also able to use symbols, for example ,&, etc. The cost of each brick is $50.00. 
Symbols cost an additional $5.00 each. For example, if you order one brick and include a  in your de-
sign, the cost would be $55.00. You must also specify how you want your wording to appear, all capital 
letters, only first letter capitalized, etc.  

If you are interested in purchasing a brick simply complete the form located in the office and return it to 
with your check for $50.00 (plus the cost of symbol if chosen). Please make sure you note ‘brick’ on 
your payment.  A sample of the brick can be seen at the office! 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiU7vWrwvnaAhVBdt8KHWrhACAQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.123rf.com%2Fstock-photo%2Fmosquito.html&psig=AOvVaw0N1wtfeeCZbNidilGnqepr&ust=1525985829051903
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Remember to visit our advertisers 
for your needs. They help make 

Timbers Talk possible! 
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2023 - Timbers Talk Guidelines 
  

 
Welcome to another season of Timbers Talk! Below are the submission deadline dates and guidelines. 

1. Please send all articles, village meeting times, events around the campground, or any other 
noteworthy information to me at  donna@talltimbers.net.  

 2. All submissions must be submitted by 10 am on or before the dates listed below. If they are 
not, there is no guarantee they will be in that week’s Timbers Talk. I will do my best to accom-
modate late submissions but make no guarantee. Therefore, it is important that this deadline is 
met. Timbers Talk is published every other week. The only exception being a holiday weekend, 
there may be an edition that will come out on that Friday as well. 

3. All submissions are to be electronically written. No handwritten submissions will be accepted. 
No exceptions will be made. Information is ONLY copied and pasted so please use Word only. 

4. The publication will be printed in greyscale/black and white. 

5. All questions or concerns regarding Timbers Talk are to be directed to donna@talltimbers.net. 

6. All village messages should be a maximum of ½ page. Sometimes, not all villages submit an 
article. When that happens, I am able to stretch that half page. I will do my best to accommo-
date everyone.  

7. Any deviation from these guidelines will either delay your submission or prevent the submis-
sion from being included in that week’s Timbers Talk. 

8. Listed below are the dates the submissions are due. 

 

Submission deadline dates (by 10AM):  

   

 
 

There will also be a Halloween Edition coming out in October TBD 

May 23, 2023  July 25, 2023 

June 13, 2023  August 8, 2023 

June 27, 2023 (4th of July Edition)  August 22, 2023 

July 11, 2023  August 29, 2023 (Labor Day edition) 


